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OCTOBER 2020  NEWSLETTER  
THE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOR 

HADDONFIELD, NJ 

The Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Savior is a faith community that worships Jesus as our Lord,   

proclaims and shares God's Word, welcomes all people, serves human needs, and nurtures personal and spiritual 

growth through fellowship all to the glory of God. 

 

Oct 11   Bowman Ray 
Oct 11   Raegan Sehdev 
Oct 11   Maisy Speyerer 
Oct 12   Heather Vaughn 
Oct 13   Roland Heilig 
Oct 14   Christina Berner 
Oct 14   Doug Gebhart 
Oct 14   Karin LaBarge 
Oct 14   Travis Trevena 
Oct 15   Melinda Matula 
Oct 15   Stacey Morris 
Oct 16   Erin Myles 
Oct 18   Brian Burtcel 
Oct 20   Sophia Howard 
Oct 20   Carol Maniaci 
Oct 21   Paige Hodges 
Oct 21   Florence Hoppe 

Oct 1   Laurie Eason 
Oct 1   Andrew Kiewel 
Oct 1   William Lodgek 
Oct 3   Kayla Rodriguez 
Oct 3   Sarah Simpkins 
Oct 3   Arlene Stolarick 
Oct 4   Eric Broschard 
Oct 4   Carolyn Fabian 
Oct 4   Jacob Howley 
Oct 5   Sarah Williams 
Oct 6   Christine Ewing 
Oct 6   Javier Miller 
Oct 7   Caroline Asselin 
Oct 7   Emily Asselin 
Oct 7   Evan Palmadessa 
Oct 7   Aidan Spence 
Oct 7   Wayne Zschech 
Oct 8   Naomi Doyle 
Oct 8   Jonathan Glass 
Oct 8   John Johnson 
Oct 8   Michael McLaughlin 
Oct 8   Patricia Van Cleve 
Oct 9   Colleen Gross 
Oct 9   Kimberly Schemeley 
Oct 10   Mateo Bovell 
Oct 11   Emily Giamboy 
Oct 11   Joseph Hartmann 
Birth 
 
rth 

Oct 21   Shelley Palmadessa 
Oct 21   John Runne 
Oct 22   Zachary Brandinelli 
Oct 22   Joyce Drew 
Oct 22   Riley Needham 
Oct 22   Tom Pfeffer 
Oct 23   Tim Querns 
Oct 24   Deborah Cain 
Oct 24   Jill Hall 
Oct 24   Andrew Pietrangelo 
Oct 27   Lynn Boyle 
Oct 27   Owen John Dickerson 
Oct 27   Taylor Kan 
Oct 27   Christina Pietrangelo 
Oct 27   Pat Stewart 
Oct 27   Elizabeth Wallace 
Oct 28   Margaret Carney 
Oct 28   Connor Thomas Glass 
Oct 28   Joseph Poliafico 
Oct 29   Chad Bickle 
Oct 29   Jeanette Jones 
Oct 30   Juliana DeNinno 
Oct 30   Robert DeNinno 
Oct 30   Grace Lynch 
Oct 30   Craig Roncace 
Oct 30   Matt Vaughn 
Oct 31   Mary McDaniel 

Messenger 

Blessing of  Pets/Animals on Oct 4 at 5:30 
St. Francis of Assisi has long been associated with being the patron saint of 
animals whose commemoration as a renewer of the church is observed on 
October 4. As a way of remembering this Saint of the Church and our calling 
by God to care for creation and its creatures The Lutheran Church of Our 
Savior will hold a Blessing of the Animals service on Sunday, October 
4, beginning at 5:30 p.m. outside in and around the Memorial Garden 
area.  
Members, friends, and neighbors are invited to bring their pets for a blessing 

service that will include prayer, readings, singing, and a blessing of the animals by Pastor Wayne Zschech for those 
who bring their pets to the service. Please have your pets either on a leash, crated, caged, or in a bowl for the 
blessing. If you prefer to remain in your car to insure social distancing please be sure to park along the 
church side of Wayne Avenue or across the street from the church on Wood Lane. Be sure to let your neigh-
bors know as well as your friends as this is open to the public just as are all our worship services. I hope to see all of 
your animals and I am excited to see what the most interesting animal will be, maybe a lizard or a frog? Last year we 
had a barking good time! I am sure some of your pets cannot wait to get out of the house and see new people! Make 
sure you wear a mask and keep your distance.  

 
Oasis is Back! 

We are starting back to having virtual and in person meetings for Oasis. Just a reminder, Oasis is 
open to all youth in 9th to 12th grade. This year we will be doing Bible Study once a month, this 
will always be via Zoom. But we will be having a few meetings in person, until the weather stops 
cooperating. I will send out weekly emails reminding you about our meetings. If we are having an 
in person meeting, your child MUST wear a mask and bring a blanket or towel to sit on. If you 
are not already signed up for our emails, please let me know so I can add you to my email list. 
You can reach me at LCOSJaime@gmail.com. Our schedule this month is as follows 

 October 4th- Bible Study led by Sophia via Zoom, at 6:30pm 
October 11th- Pumpkin Carving with Confirmation at 12pm 
October 18th- Meet in person at 12pm- please bring a mask & a towel to sit on 
October 25th- Virtual Breast Cancer Walk 

 
Confirmation/Oasis Pumpkin Decorating 

On October 11th at 12:00, Confirmation Class and Oasis will be decorating pumpkins. Please 
let Jaime know if you are planning on attending. You will need to bring a pumpkin and all the 
supplies you want to decorate the pumpkin; some ideas are painting or carving. If any parents 
are interested in attending and helping, please let Jaime know.  

 
Breast Cancer Virtual 5K -  October 25th 

Are you looking for something to do as a family and for a good cause? Please join Oasis and 
the Confirmation Class in participating in Making Strides Against Breast Cancer Walk. This 
year we will not be walking Cooper River, we will be doing this event virtually. Here is the 
link to sign up and join our team. http://main.acsevents.org/goto/
nancyandherbreastfriends2020.  
You can do this walk at any time during the month of October, which is Breast Cancer 
Awareness Month. Thank you in advance to everyone who is joining us!  

mailto:LCOSJaime@gmail.com
http://main.acsevents.org/goto/nancyandherbreastfriends2020
http://main.acsevents.org/goto/nancyandherbreastfriends2020
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204 Wayne Ave., Haddonfield, NJ  08033 (856)429-5122 (voice)  (856)429-7245(fax)  www.oursaviorhaddonfield.org  
Worship 8:00, 9:15 & 10:30 AM Nursery Provided at 10:30 AM 

                              CHURCH COUNCIL 

John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   612-804-7324  
Paul Knauer  Treasurer   prknauer@gmail.com   856-427-6595 
Shannon Foskett  Financial Secretary  sgfoskett@yahoo.com   856-904-1828 
Ann Querns  Secretary    ahodulik@gmail.com   856-905-5115 
Rich Morris  Christian Education  richardmorris2073@gmail.com  856-429-1175 
Barbara Standke  Communications   barjon302@gmail.com   267-474-3566 
Laurie Eason  Seniors    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  609-238-3155 
Scott Goldthorp  Church Property   goldthorp@gmail.com   267-218-4683 
Pam DiDario  Social Ministry   pmonticelli1@gmail.com   609-276-5144 
Jean Bridges  Outreach   ijeanieb@yahoo.com   609-634-0993 
Millie King  Congregation Resources  mmking0105@gmail.com   856-669-7794 
Samantha Wentz  Fellowship Together  sam.wentz@gmail.com   609-922-4973 
Cathe Bare  Worship & Music   b45away@gmail.com   609-238-6527 
Sophia Howard  Youth Representative  sophia.a.howard@gmail.com  856-701-4033 

        MEMORIAL GIFTS BOARD 
Nancy Gulick  President   nvgulick@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Karin LaBarge  Financial Secretary  klabarge160@gmail.com   856-428-4709 
Danielle Deery      danielledeery@gmail.com   317-414-7906 
Warren Reintzel      wareintzel@comcast.net   856-429-9252 
Jack Berrigan      jberrigan@comcast.net   609-471-0069 
Bobbi Newsham      bcn71@aol.com    609-828-5244 
Rich Windle      r.windle@southwarkmetal.com  215-416-7417 
Paul Knauer  Ex-officio   paul_knauer@pmagroup.com  856-427-6595 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Pastor Wayne Zschech Advisory member   wzschech@yahoo.com   856-429-7851 

STAFF AND VOLUNTEER LEADERS 
The Rev. Wayne Zschech, D. Min Pastor   wzschech@yahoo.com  856-429-7851 
Sandy DeDonatis   Parish Administrator lcossandy@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
Jaime Frazier    Director of Youth & lcosjaime@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
     Family Ministry 
Pauline Worusski   Director of Music pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Bob Dempsey    Bookkeeper  robertdemp@verizon.net 856-246-8543 
Nick Heinze    Communications Tech. nicholasheinze1@outlook.com 856-616-0052 
Shirley Clinkscales   Nursery Attendant     856-365-5392 
Don Richards    Custodian/Sexton dlrich1@msn.com  856-577-1149 
Eva Shaw    Altar Guild  eslohboy@verizon.net  856-428-9434 
 

 
Observing Our History’s Closet Skeletons in October  

Can Lead to Healing and Wholeness 
By Pastor Wayne Zschech 

 
Do you have any skeletons in your closet? Granted in October most skeletons are on people’s lawns or 
propped up against trees, doors, or windows for Halloween, but there are other skeletons in the closets of 

our history that October’s celebrations remind us we have hidden over the years.  
When I was a boy my mother was proud to tell us her great-great-great grandmother was a Cherokee Indian. I remember us 
singing Cher’s hit, “Cherokee People” with pride. I remember wondering if she traveled The Trail of Tears. Years later my 
aunt revealed a portrait of her when Kate and I were visiting family in West Virginia, confirming the legend of this ancestor 
was not just a folk tale. Her chocolate colored skin and features clearly revealed she was not from Europe. We really were of 
Native American descent.  
When Kate joined Ancestry.Com we learned even more about her. Her name was Euthlike, also known as Liney, and she 
wasn’t Cherokee, but a member of the Chickasaw Nation. She was married to Edmund Okchantubby Pickens, whose father 
was white and mother was Chickasaw. In 1837 Edmund and Liney, along with their children, began their forced removal 
(the Trail of Tears) from the old Chickasaw nation and settled in the Choctaw/Chickasaw lands of Indian Territory on the 
Red River. Later Edmund would become the first elected and consequently last Chickasaw chief of the Chickasaw Nation 
after being instrumental in creating a Chickasaw constitution. He served in the new Chickasaw government and supported 
and served as a captain in the Confederacy during the Civil War.  
He did a lot more before his death, but that’s my history to remember. The thing is, with all that Edmund Pickens did and 
achieved in his life, why is it the only thing my mother knew about her Native American ancestry was that Edmund’s wife 
was, incorrectly, a Cherokee Indian? As OkChanTubby and Euthlike’s descendants married into white families and settled 
further East into the Scotch-Irish areas of West Virginia was it more advantageous to hide the skeleton of their dark-
skinned heritage, with both its suffering and success, in the closet of their family history?  
Kate and I were married on October 12, the day our nation officially remembers Christopher Columbus and his discovery 
of the Americas. It has also become known as Indigenous People’s Day; a holiday that celebrates and honors Native Ameri-
can peoples and commemorates their histories and cultures. It began as a counter-celebration to Columbus Day, with many 
believing the celebration of Christopher Columbus’ discovery also covers up his actions of enslaving Native Americans. 
Our nation’s history has skeletons in its closet and Indigenous People’s Day reminds us of this fact.  
I often tell people, “You can’t change what happened in the past. But you can effect what the future will be by what you 
choose to do today.” I wonder how my attitudes and actions toward the current challenges and suffering of Native Ameri-
cans living on reservations today would be impacted if I learned more about my Chickasaw heritage as much as I know 
about my German one? Many descendants of those indigenous people Columbus encountered and enslaved are still suffer-
ing today from legislation that created perpetual suffering from one generation to the next. 
As baptized Christians of predominantly European descent who promised to “strive to work for justice and peace in all the 
earth” at our Affirmation of Baptism what does it mean for us to examine the “skeleton in the closet” of our nation’s his-
torical actions toward this country’s indigenous peoples, or any ethnic group that has been disenfranchised or alienated by 
those in power? Is learning our history and listening to their stories the beginning of the journey toward healing and whole-
ness in this land?  
I believe so. We must first be willing to listen, even if what we hear is painful and hard to accept. The good news is as peo-
ple of the Resurrection we trust from the font that we cannot experience new life without first experiencing a death. One 
day that history of the Trail of Tears might also include a Journey of Jubilee if we are willing to be led by the Spirit of wis-
dom and understanding, knowledge and the fear of the Lord we first received in Baptism. As we journey together, may the 
saints who’ve gone before us inspire our steps together. Happy Halloween. 
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Our Environment 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For God’s People and God’s Planet and God’s Animals 
 

Try Cooking A One Pot Meal 
 

By using a crockpot to create a tasty meal, 
you can save on electricity, gas, and water !! 
By making a one pot meal you can reduce 

your carbon footprint and maybe have  
leftovers for during the week !! 

Be the CHANGE God’s world needs !!   Have the faith and make a CHANGE !!  
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Join Sisters in Spirit to  
Help a Teen-Aged Mother 

We may be social distancing, but we 
can still help others!  Please join 
Sisters in Spirit as we assist a needy 
teenage mother to get ready for the 
birth of a baby girl in Decem-

ber.  Your monetary donations will buy gift cards for 
diapers and other essentials. 
  
Please gather with us on Zoom to pray for this mother-
to-be and her baby and to enjoy shower games and ca-
maraderie.  It won’t be a traditional baby shower, but 
we’ll still have fun. 
  
Sunday, October 18, 2:00 p.m.:  Virtual baby shower 
on Zoom.  
Please RSVP to Connie Wolf:   
conniemattwolf@msn.com or 856-795-2855 
Respond by Friday, October 16 to receive the Zoom 
link. 
  
All are invited to help by sending a check to Connie 
Wolf, 310 Portsmouth Rd., Cherry Hill, NJ 08034 or 
VENMO to @connie-wolf-1.  
  
Deadline to make a donation is October 18. 
  
For more information or for answers to questions, 
please contact Connie at conniemattwolf@msn.com 
 

 
Worship Assistants 

Needed  
for 8:00 Sanctuary 

Worship 
Now that worship in the 

sanctuary has resumed at Our Savior during the 8:00 ser-
vice there is a need for Worship Assistants (ushers ex-
traordinaire) to volunteer each week. The primary role of 
the worship assistant/usher during this pandemic period 
of sanctuary worship has two major prongs; 
• TRANSMISSION CONTROL: Insure EVERY-

ONE entering the sanctuary is wearing a mask cov-
ering nose and mouth as well as sanitizing their 
hands immediately upon entering the building or 
sanctuary. This greatly reduces the risk of transmis-
sion. 

• SOCIAL DISTANCING CONTROL: This is effec-
tively done by directing worship participants to ON-
LY SIT IN RESERVED PEWS and to be seated 
from THE FRONT TO THE BACK and dismissed 
in reverse (the first really are last and the last first it 
seems!) 

Ideally there would be a need for four people to serve as 
worship assistants each week. If you are interested in 
serving as one during this phased reopening please con-
tact the Church Office (lcossandy@gmail.com).  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please keep the following people in your prayers:  
Dick Wilson, Randi Gordon, Shirley Stambaugh,  Ethel Boyce, 
Don & Caryl Wallace, Doris Iarossi,  Joyce Odendahl, Kim, Lois 
DiVincenzo, Lynn Hoppe Kaminski, Larry Thatcher, Art DiPadova, 
Scott Hansen, Tom Levecchia, Abby Phelps, Bill Getty, Roberta Cowan, 
Faith Marum DelPercio, Glenn Marshall, Carmela Crawford, Natalie 
Parker, Kathleen Kelly, Jacob Berard, Keith Maull, Ryan Baxter, Connie 
Verner, Jeffrey Gross, Judy Yerkes, Daniel Mandel, Susan Mazeika, 
Saunders Family, Ed Miller,  Aasiyah Bey, Barbara Kerrane, Sandy 
Ferguson, Joanne Horn, Terry Mitchell, Don Hicks, Ken Koehler, Rocco 
D’Alessandro Jr., Bette Roncace, Nicholas Juele, Frank Marche, Beck-
ham Williams, Ed Clark, Col. Fred C. Anderson, Fred Moffitt, Lily 
Gregorio, Julie Bartlett, Jimmy Lombardo, John Daggan, Betty Schur-
mann, Elva Mastrando, Ryan Roberts, Ann & Len Jones, Chuck At-
kinson,  Sophia Campos, William T family, David Wenck,  

 
Pantry During  

Covid-19 Quarantine 
Pantry Update: We are continuing the suspension of the Pan-
try process during the closure of the church. “Depending on the 
size of the family, we are sending out $100-$200 Acme Gift 
Cards to each of the Pantry Families on a monthly basis. The 

food items that have been donated are 
also being distributed. Pantry Families 
Thank Yous for the Gift Cards and 
groceries: Pantry Families Thank Yous: 
“My family and I truly appreciate every-
thing you have done for us. Thank you 

so much.” “The gift card came at the perfect time, thank you all. 
I went to the Acme and took advantage of Senior Day and had 
the most fun I have had in a long time and bought everything I 
needed.” “ Thank you everyone who has contributed. I can’t 
find the words, I am so grateful. Without your support I don’t 
know whether I could pay my bills. Thank you." 

 
LCOS Book Club 

The next meeting will be held on Thurs-
day, November 5 at 7:00 pm (location is 
TBA). We will be reading Sensible 
Shoes: A Story about the Spiritual Jour-
ney by Sharon Garlough Brown - You're 
invited to join four women as they reluctantly ar-
rive at a retreat center and find themselves drawn 
out of their separate stories of isolation and strug-
gle and into a collective journey of spiritual prac-
tice, mutual support, and personal revelation. 
Along the way, readers will be taken into a new understanding of key spir-
itual practices and find tangible support for the deeper life with God. 
Please reach out to Samantha Wentz with any questions at 609-
922-4973 (text or call) or sam.wentz@gmail.com. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

    Congregational Support:  January – August 2020 
 

 Year                                       Average YTD Attendance                                        Total General Fund Offerings               
2018                                           190                                                                    $ 210,730                    
2019                          187                                                $ 223,998  
2020                                                   232 *                                                                          $252,898** 
       * Church closed for COVID-19 during March 2020.   
Weekly attendance is calculated using a formula provided by the ELCA:   number of one- minute views on our livestream 
multiplied by 2 to get the number of people worshipping by livestream.    Add the actual number of people joining the Re-
flections service by Zoom to get the total number in attendance for any given week. 
      **  This amount is $25,762 under what was budgeted. 

Thank you for your continued support during this pandemic  
 

5-Week Bible Study of  Lamentations Begins Week of  Sep 28/30 
In the midst of our misery that has been the Coronavirus this year why would we choose to study a book whose very title 
sounds like more misery and despair, the opposite of hope and faith? Precisely because it isn’t. Martin Luther taught that it 
is precisely in places where we would least expect to find God, in suffering, pain, disaster, catastrophe, and pandemics – and 
in the cross – that God is clearly present. Lamentations, then, does more than simply express despair. It shows us that in 
the most difficult of times and places God is present and hears our desperate cries for help.  
Want to discover and discuss how this book of poetry is a source of hope and faith in these times of suffering and struggle? 
Join the group by Zoom on Monday nights from 7:30-9:00 or Wednesday mornings from 9:30-11:00 using the links provid-
ed in the GROW section of Our Savior’s website (oursaviorhaddonfield.org) under Adult Ministry. The dates and themes 
of our discussions are as follows. 
Week of  Reading Group Discussion Theme 
Sep 28/30 1:1-22  Jerusalem: Unconsoled and Unconsolable 
Oct 5/7 2:1-22  The Desolate Daughter of Zion 
Oct 12/14 NO DISCUSSION – PASTOR WAYNE ON VACCATION 
Oct 19/21 3:1-66  Crushed, but Not Consumed 
Oct 26/28 4:1-22  The Precious Has Become Profane 
Nov 2/4 5:1-22  Lord, Remember and Restore 
 

God Comes Down to Us in Jesus 
 

John 3:16 
“For God so loved the world that he gave his only Son,  

so that everyone who believes in him may not perish  
but may have eternal life.” 

When we make the sign of the cross, we start by making a vertical line down from our heads to our hearts.  This symbolic 
movement reminds us that everything we have—tangible and intangible— comes down from God.  We have only to look 
around to see his beautiful creation and abundance that sustain us; we have only to ask to experience his love and blessings.   
 
The ultimate gift that comes down to us is Jesus, the very reason for our Christian faith.  God comes down to us directly 
through Jesus.  As we learned in what is most likely the first Bible verse we memorized, “For God so loved the world that he 
gave his only Son, so that everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have eternal life.”  When we accept Jesus as 
God’s son come down to us, we receive forgiveness, grace and salvation. 
 
According to Clarence Stoughton, former president of Wittenberg University, stewardship is everything we do after we say 
“I believe.”  It is the way in which we use all of the resources that God has entrusted to our care so that we can love God 
and our neighbor. 
 
In November at LCOS we will be giving our annual stewardship response.  Please take some time over the next few weeks 
to ask yourself in what ways has God come down to you in love?  How are you stewarding the grace, the story and the crea-
tion that God has entrusted to you?   
 
God gave us his Son and his grace freely.  Having been a receiver, how are you now able to be a giver? 
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Gather Us In – Gathering, Ringing, and Singing This Fall 
By the time you read this article, we will have reopened our doors after a long six months of 
no in person services. The Church itself was never closed – we’ve been gathering online, over 
Zoom and Facebook Live. Now the time has come to reopen our doors and gather again in 
person. While we are not singing at the 8am worship to prevent the spread of COVID-19, if 
you are an instrumentalist, you are welcome to come play at 8am or 10:30am. Singers are in-
vited to sing at the 10:30 service (either alone or as a family unit) or prerecord on your own or 
with me. If you are interested in providing a musical offering, please contact me as we begin 
gathering again. 
While Cherub Choir is taking a break this season, Children Bell Choir will meet in person on 
Mondays, 5-5:30pm and Children Choir will sing on Zoom Tuesdays, 5-5:30pm. If your child 
or grandchild is interested, let me know! Youth Choir will be doing creative projects instead 
of a weekly rehearsal.  
Adult Bell Choir will be ringing Thursdays 6:45-7:45pm. The earlier time allows those who are in Adult Choir to get home 
for our virtual rehearsals on Zoom, which is 8-9pm on Thursdays. If you are interested in either one of these, please let me 
know!  
Thank you for your support during this season, whether it is through your cards, offerings, Facebook comments, or Zoom 
sessions. I appreciate you all very much!  
         

Haddonfield Child Care Closes;  
Our Savior Explores Taking Up the Torch 

About thirty-five years ago a group of dual-working parents whose half-day kindergarteners 
had no childcare for the other half of the day established the Haddonfield Child Care (HCC) 
or Early Development Kindergarten Program (EDKP). They provided both supplemental 
education for kindergarten children in the program as well as before and after school childcare 
in the various Haddonfield schools. For the last seven years the HCC has called Our Savior 
their home as we’ve provided both the classrooms for the children and teachers as well as the 

administrative office space for this community need. Sadly, with the Haddonfield School Board choosing a different com-
pany to provide the before/after school care program and Covid-19 forcing virtual education for the 2020-21 school year 
the HCC Board voted to close rather than suspend their services until the pandemic was past. 
However, while the Coronavirus may have shut the door on the HCC the Holy Spirit may be opening a window of oppor-
tunity for Our Savior to take up the torch of providing kindergarten wrap-around childcare as well as summer camp child-
care for dual-working parents for not only Haddonfield, but our neighbors in Haddon Township and Haddon Heights. 
The Congregation Council has begun exploring what would be involved for The Lutheran Church of Our Savior to take 
over this “ministry” to the local community beginning in the 2021-2022 school year if not by the summer of 2021 by 
providing various childcare camps. This childcare ministry would have two objectives: 
• Provide a wrap-around childcare for up to 40 kindergarten children per session during the school year. 
• Provide childcare camps during school holidays and summer months when childcare options are desperately 

needed. 
Pastor Wayne and the Council both believe this is a community need Our Savior is already equipped to address since we’ve 
been providing the facility for its operation for nearly a decade. Director Donna Marie Clancy has already agreed and is ea-
ger to facilitate the transition as she has raised the quality of this program over the last three years serving as its director and 
knows there is more we can do. A Steering Committee will need to be formed to begin addressing the various questions 
and tasks necessary in transitioning from the stellar program provided by HCC under Ms. Clancy’s leadership to one that 
melds our current ministry with this expanded and much needed one in our community.  
A proposal will be made at the January Annual Meeting for the congregation to vote on and we hope the congregation’s 
support, questions, and concerns are raised throughout the process. While Our Savior is still in the exploratory stages of 
this proposal it is the intent that the Childcare Program not be an additional financial expense to the General Fund, but will 
operate with complete self-sufficiency.  
If you would like to know more about this ministry opportunity and/or volunteer to help determine its viability and/or 
serve on the Steering Committee please contact Pastor Wayne. We know some of our members have been served by the 
HCC in the past and even served on its Board. We hope you might consider volunteering again. Until then please pray for 
those who will be gathering information and discerning what is best to serve the needs of those in our community with a 
childcare ministry that has been a blessing to many in the past. 

 
Speaking for the entire Haswell family, I offer special thanks to our Brothers & Sisters in Christ for your 
prayers along with many cards and expressions of support during Connie’s fight with Alzheimer’s dis-
ease and condolences after her passing into the Lord’s eternal care.  Peace be with you all.    YIC,  Walt     

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  The Greatest Commandment  
Hi Everyone! I have been thinking about starting a new series for 
my messenger articles. Each month, I am going to take one of the 
Bible stories that the Sunday School program will learn about during 
the month and expand on how we can relate it to our everyday lives. 
For the month of October, I have decided to focus on what will be 
our lesson on October 25th, this will also be the Gospel we will hear 
during worship. Our story is “The Greatest Commandment”, this 

can be found in Matthew 22:34-46. If you have a copy of a Spark Story Bible by Sparkhouse you can follow along with this 
story. In this story Jesus is asked by the Pharisees “What is the greatest law?”. When the Pharisees asked this question, he did 
not expect an answer, he wanted to trick Jesus. But Jesus responded by saying, “Love God with all your heart, and with all 
your soul, and with all your mind.”  He also added there is another one that is very important. “Love your neighbor as your-
self, If you obey these two laws, then you obey all of the law.”  
So how can we relate these two Commandments to our everyday lives? Let’s look at the first one, to love God with all our 
heart, soul and mind. What is a way you can do this? How about saying a prayer as a family before dinner or before bed. You 
could thank God for all that was provided for you during the day. One of the best ways to show your love for God is by giv-
ing thanks. We can also show God our love by taking care of God’s greatest creation by taking care of our Earth. Do you 
know one simple way to take care of the Earth? Here are a few of my favorite ways; turning off the water while I am brushing 
my teeth, turning off the lights when I leave a room and using a reusable water bottle (I know a lot of you have seen my BIG 
water bottle!).  These are just a few simple ways we can show God our love.  
The next part of this story is loving our neighbor as ourselves. This one may sound a little tricky because you may just think 
of the people that live on your street or in your town. But we need to remember that people all around the world are our 
neighbors. Our neighbors may not look like us or even speak the same language as us. So how can we show our love for our 
neighbors? We could start in our neighborhood then grow to something bigger. Did you know that when you hand in your 
noisy offering that you are showing your love to your neighbor? Yep! It’s true! We are helping our neighbors around the 
world with our offering. Did you know that when you bring food to the pantry that you are showing your love to your neigh-
bor? Right again! We are helping our neighbors who are in need of meals. I want to hear how you are going to show your love 
for your neighbors this month.  
If your child wants to learn more about this story or the other stories we are learning about in Sunday School, please join us 
for Zoom Sunday School. This is opened to all kids 3 years old to 6th grade. Each week, I will read the Bible story and we will 
have a little chat about the story. If your child cannot join us every week, that is fine. If they want 
to stop by and try it out, that is fine too! I will be recording a short video each week that you can 
watch at your convenience on our website, if you cannot join us between 9:30 to 10:10 on Sunday 
mornings. If you have any questions about Sunday School, please let me know!  
How can you be a neighbor to our church community? Please join us on October 25th during the 
10:30 Livestream Service, where you can see our First Holy Communion Class FINALLY make 
their First Holy Communion. This class has been waiting for 7 months for their special day, so I 
am sure they are very excited! This group and a few others will be receiving their First Bibles dur-
ing this service too. Please keep this group of kids and their families in your prayers!  
I hope you all had a great first month of school. I miss you all and I cannot wait until we are all 
reunited again! I cannot wait until next month when we can talk about a new Bible story and how 
we can relate it to our everyday lives. If you have a special Bible story and want me to dig a little 
deep into it with you, please let me know!  
I miss you all! 
Miss Jaime  
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Gather Us In – Gathering, Ringing, and Singing This Fall 
By the time you read this article, we will have reopened our doors after a long six months of 
no in person services. The Church itself was never closed – we’ve been gathering online, over 
Zoom and Facebook Live. Now the time has come to reopen our doors and gather again in 
person. While we are not singing at the 8am worship to prevent the spread of COVID-19, if 
you are an instrumentalist, you are welcome to come play at 8am or 10:30am. Singers are in-
vited to sing at the 10:30 service (either alone or as a family unit) or prerecord on your own or 
with me. If you are interested in providing a musical offering, please contact me as we begin 
gathering again. 
While Cherub Choir is taking a break this season, Children Bell Choir will meet in person on 
Mondays, 5-5:30pm and Children Choir will sing on Zoom Tuesdays, 5-5:30pm. If your child 
or grandchild is interested, let me know! Youth Choir will be doing creative projects instead 
of a weekly rehearsal.  
Adult Bell Choir will be ringing Thursdays 6:45-7:45pm. The earlier time allows those who are in Adult Choir to get home 
for our virtual rehearsals on Zoom, which is 8-9pm on Thursdays. If you are interested in either one of these, please let me 
know!  
Thank you for your support during this season, whether it is through your cards, offerings, Facebook comments, or Zoom 
sessions. I appreciate you all very much!  
         

Haddonfield Child Care Closes;  
Our Savior Explores Taking Up the Torch 

About thirty-five years ago a group of dual-working parents whose half-day kindergarteners 
had no childcare for the other half of the day established the Haddonfield Child Care (HCC) 
or Early Development Kindergarten Program (EDKP). They provided both supplemental 
education for kindergarten children in the program as well as before and after school childcare 
in the various Haddonfield schools. For the last seven years the HCC has called Our Savior 
their home as we’ve provided both the classrooms for the children and teachers as well as the 

administrative office space for this community need. Sadly, with the Haddonfield School Board choosing a different com-
pany to provide the before/after school care program and Covid-19 forcing virtual education for the 2020-21 school year 
the HCC Board voted to close rather than suspend their services until the pandemic was past. 
However, while the Coronavirus may have shut the door on the HCC the Holy Spirit may be opening a window of oppor-
tunity for Our Savior to take up the torch of providing kindergarten wrap-around childcare as well as summer camp child-
care for dual-working parents for not only Haddonfield, but our neighbors in Haddon Township and Haddon Heights. 
The Congregation Council has begun exploring what would be involved for The Lutheran Church of Our Savior to take 
over this “ministry” to the local community beginning in the 2021-2022 school year if not by the summer of 2021 by 
providing various childcare camps. This childcare ministry would have two objectives: 
• Provide a wrap-around childcare for up to 40 kindergarten children per session during the school year. 
• Provide childcare camps during school holidays and summer months when childcare options are desperately 

needed. 
Pastor Wayne and the Council both believe this is a community need Our Savior is already equipped to address since we’ve 
been providing the facility for its operation for nearly a decade. Director Donna Marie Clancy has already agreed and is ea-
ger to facilitate the transition as she has raised the quality of this program over the last three years serving as its director and 
knows there is more we can do. A Steering Committee will need to be formed to begin addressing the various questions 
and tasks necessary in transitioning from the stellar program provided by HCC under Ms. Clancy’s leadership to one that 
melds our current ministry with this expanded and much needed one in our community.  
A proposal will be made at the January Annual Meeting for the congregation to vote on and we hope the congregation’s 
support, questions, and concerns are raised throughout the process. While Our Savior is still in the exploratory stages of 
this proposal it is the intent that the Childcare Program not be an additional financial expense to the General Fund, but will 
operate with complete self-sufficiency.  
If you would like to know more about this ministry opportunity and/or volunteer to help determine its viability and/or 
serve on the Steering Committee please contact Pastor Wayne. We know some of our members have been served by the 
HCC in the past and even served on its Board. We hope you might consider volunteering again. Until then please pray for 
those who will be gathering information and discerning what is best to serve the needs of those in our community with a 
childcare ministry that has been a blessing to many in the past. 

 
Speaking for the entire Haswell family, I offer special thanks to our Brothers & Sisters in Christ for your 
prayers along with many cards and expressions of support during Connie’s fight with Alzheimer’s dis-
ease and condolences after her passing into the Lord’s eternal care.  Peace be with you all.    YIC,  Walt     

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  The Greatest Commandment  
Hi Everyone! I have been thinking about starting a new series for 
my messenger articles. Each month, I am going to take one of the 
Bible stories that the Sunday School program will learn about during 
the month and expand on how we can relate it to our everyday lives. 
For the month of October, I have decided to focus on what will be 
our lesson on October 25th, this will also be the Gospel we will hear 
during worship. Our story is “The Greatest Commandment”, this 

can be found in Matthew 22:34-46. If you have a copy of a Spark Story Bible by Sparkhouse you can follow along with this 
story. In this story Jesus is asked by the Pharisees “What is the greatest law?”. When the Pharisees asked this question, he did 
not expect an answer, he wanted to trick Jesus. But Jesus responded by saying, “Love God with all your heart, and with all 
your soul, and with all your mind.”  He also added there is another one that is very important. “Love your neighbor as your-
self, If you obey these two laws, then you obey all of the law.”  
So how can we relate these two Commandments to our everyday lives? Let’s look at the first one, to love God with all our 
heart, soul and mind. What is a way you can do this? How about saying a prayer as a family before dinner or before bed. You 
could thank God for all that was provided for you during the day. One of the best ways to show your love for God is by giv-
ing thanks. We can also show God our love by taking care of God’s greatest creation by taking care of our Earth. Do you 
know one simple way to take care of the Earth? Here are a few of my favorite ways; turning off the water while I am brushing 
my teeth, turning off the lights when I leave a room and using a reusable water bottle (I know a lot of you have seen my BIG 
water bottle!).  These are just a few simple ways we can show God our love.  
The next part of this story is loving our neighbor as ourselves. This one may sound a little tricky because you may just think 
of the people that live on your street or in your town. But we need to remember that people all around the world are our 
neighbors. Our neighbors may not look like us or even speak the same language as us. So how can we show our love for our 
neighbors? We could start in our neighborhood then grow to something bigger. Did you know that when you hand in your 
noisy offering that you are showing your love to your neighbor? Yep! It’s true! We are helping our neighbors around the 
world with our offering. Did you know that when you bring food to the pantry that you are showing your love to your neigh-
bor? Right again! We are helping our neighbors who are in need of meals. I want to hear how you are going to show your love 
for your neighbors this month.  
If your child wants to learn more about this story or the other stories we are learning about in Sunday School, please join us 
for Zoom Sunday School. This is opened to all kids 3 years old to 6th grade. Each week, I will read the Bible story and we will 
have a little chat about the story. If your child cannot join us every week, that is fine. If they want 
to stop by and try it out, that is fine too! I will be recording a short video each week that you can 
watch at your convenience on our website, if you cannot join us between 9:30 to 10:10 on Sunday 
mornings. If you have any questions about Sunday School, please let me know!  
How can you be a neighbor to our church community? Please join us on October 25th during the 
10:30 Livestream Service, where you can see our First Holy Communion Class FINALLY make 
their First Holy Communion. This class has been waiting for 7 months for their special day, so I 
am sure they are very excited! This group and a few others will be receiving their First Bibles dur-
ing this service too. Please keep this group of kids and their families in your prayers!  
I hope you all had a great first month of school. I miss you all and I cannot wait until we are all 
reunited again! I cannot wait until next month when we can talk about a new Bible story and how 
we can relate it to our everyday lives. If you have a special Bible story and want me to dig a little 
deep into it with you, please let me know!  
I miss you all! 
Miss Jaime  
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Join Sisters in Spirit to  
Help a Teen-Aged Mother 

We may be social distancing, but we 
can still help others!  Please join 
Sisters in Spirit as we assist a needy 
teenage mother to get ready for the 
birth of a baby girl in Decem-

ber.  Your monetary donations will buy gift cards for 
diapers and other essentials. 
  
Please gather with us on Zoom to pray for this mother-
to-be and her baby and to enjoy shower games and ca-
maraderie.  It won’t be a traditional baby shower, but 
we’ll still have fun. 
  
Sunday, October 18, 2:00 p.m.:  Virtual baby shower 
on Zoom.  
Please RSVP to Connie Wolf:   
conniemattwolf@msn.com or 856-795-2855 
Respond by Friday, October 16 to receive the Zoom 
link. 
  
All are invited to help by sending a check to Connie 
Wolf, 310 Portsmouth Rd., Cherry Hill, NJ 08034 or 
VENMO to @connie-wolf-1.  
  
Deadline to make a donation is October 18. 
  
For more information or for answers to questions, 
please contact Connie at conniemattwolf@msn.com 
 

 
Worship Assistants 

Needed  
for 8:00 Sanctuary 

Worship 
Now that worship in the 

sanctuary has resumed at Our Savior during the 8:00 ser-
vice there is a need for Worship Assistants (ushers ex-
traordinaire) to volunteer each week. The primary role of 
the worship assistant/usher during this pandemic period 
of sanctuary worship has two major prongs; 
• TRANSMISSION CONTROL: Insure EVERY-

ONE entering the sanctuary is wearing a mask cov-
ering nose and mouth as well as sanitizing their 
hands immediately upon entering the building or 
sanctuary. This greatly reduces the risk of transmis-
sion. 

• SOCIAL DISTANCING CONTROL: This is effec-
tively done by directing worship participants to ON-
LY SIT IN RESERVED PEWS and to be seated 
from THE FRONT TO THE BACK and dismissed 
in reverse (the first really are last and the last first it 
seems!) 

Ideally there would be a need for four people to serve as 
worship assistants each week. If you are interested in 
serving as one during this phased reopening please con-
tact the Church Office (lcossandy@gmail.com).  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please keep the following people in your prayers:  
Dick Wilson, Randi Gordon, Shirley Stambaugh,  Ethel Boyce, 
Don & Caryl Wallace, Doris Iarossi,  Joyce Odendahl, Kim, Lois 
DiVincenzo, Lynn Hoppe Kaminski, Larry Thatcher, Art DiPadova, 
Scott Hansen, Tom Levecchia, Abby Phelps, Bill Getty, Roberta Cowan, 
Faith Marum DelPercio, Glenn Marshall, Carmela Crawford, Natalie 
Parker, Kathleen Kelly, Jacob Berard, Keith Maull, Ryan Baxter, Connie 
Verner, Jeffrey Gross, Judy Yerkes, Daniel Mandel, Susan Mazeika, 
Saunders Family, Ed Miller,  Aasiyah Bey, Barbara Kerrane, Sandy 
Ferguson, Joanne Horn, Terry Mitchell, Don Hicks, Ken Koehler, Rocco 
D’Alessandro Jr., Bette Roncace, Nicholas Juele, Frank Marche, Beck-
ham Williams, Ed Clark, Col. Fred C. Anderson, Fred Moffitt, Lily 
Gregorio, Julie Bartlett, Jimmy Lombardo, John Daggan, Betty Schur-
mann, Elva Mastrando, Ryan Roberts, Ann & Len Jones, Chuck At-
kinson,  Sophia Campos, William T family, David Wenck,  

 
Pantry During  

Covid-19 Quarantine 
Pantry Update: We are continuing the suspension of the Pan-
try process during the closure of the church. “Depending on the 
size of the family, we are sending out $100-$200 Acme Gift 
Cards to each of the Pantry Families on a monthly basis. The 

food items that have been donated are 
also being distributed. Pantry Families 
Thank Yous for the Gift Cards and 
groceries: Pantry Families Thank Yous: 
“My family and I truly appreciate every-
thing you have done for us. Thank you 

so much.” “The gift card came at the perfect time, thank you all. 
I went to the Acme and took advantage of Senior Day and had 
the most fun I have had in a long time and bought everything I 
needed.” “ Thank you everyone who has contributed. I can’t 
find the words, I am so grateful. Without your support I don’t 
know whether I could pay my bills. Thank you." 

 
LCOS Book Club 

The next meeting will be held on Thurs-
day, November 5 at 7:00 pm (location is 
TBA). We will be reading Sensible 
Shoes: A Story about the Spiritual Jour-
ney by Sharon Garlough Brown - You're 
invited to join four women as they reluctantly ar-
rive at a retreat center and find themselves drawn 
out of their separate stories of isolation and strug-
gle and into a collective journey of spiritual prac-
tice, mutual support, and personal revelation. 
Along the way, readers will be taken into a new understanding of key spir-
itual practices and find tangible support for the deeper life with God. 
Please reach out to Samantha Wentz with any questions at 609-
922-4973 (text or call) or sam.wentz@gmail.com. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

    Congregational Support:  January – August 2020 
 

 Year                                       Average YTD Attendance                                        Total General Fund Offerings               
2018                                           190                                                                    $ 210,730                    
2019                          187                                                $ 223,998  
2020                                                   232 *                                                                          $252,898** 
       * Church closed for COVID-19 during March 2020.   
Weekly attendance is calculated using a formula provided by the ELCA:   number of one- minute views on our livestream 
multiplied by 2 to get the number of people worshipping by livestream.    Add the actual number of people joining the Re-
flections service by Zoom to get the total number in attendance for any given week. 
      **  This amount is $25,762 under what was budgeted. 

Thank you for your continued support during this pandemic  
 

5-Week Bible Study of  Lamentations Begins Week of  Sep 28/30 
In the midst of our misery that has been the Coronavirus this year why would we choose to study a book whose very title 
sounds like more misery and despair, the opposite of hope and faith? Precisely because it isn’t. Martin Luther taught that it 
is precisely in places where we would least expect to find God, in suffering, pain, disaster, catastrophe, and pandemics – and 
in the cross – that God is clearly present. Lamentations, then, does more than simply express despair. It shows us that in 
the most difficult of times and places God is present and hears our desperate cries for help.  
Want to discover and discuss how this book of poetry is a source of hope and faith in these times of suffering and struggle? 
Join the group by Zoom on Monday nights from 7:30-9:00 or Wednesday mornings from 9:30-11:00 using the links provid-
ed in the GROW section of Our Savior’s website (oursaviorhaddonfield.org) under Adult Ministry. The dates and themes 
of our discussions are as follows. 
Week of  Reading Group Discussion Theme 
Sep 28/30 1:1-22  Jerusalem: Unconsoled and Unconsolable 
Oct 5/7 2:1-22  The Desolate Daughter of Zion 
Oct 12/14 NO DISCUSSION – PASTOR WAYNE ON VACCATION 
Oct 19/21 3:1-66  Crushed, but Not Consumed 
Oct 26/28 4:1-22  The Precious Has Become Profane 
Nov 2/4 5:1-22  Lord, Remember and Restore 
 

God Comes Down to Us in Jesus 
 

John 3:16 
“For God so loved the world that he gave his only Son,  

so that everyone who believes in him may not perish  
but may have eternal life.” 

When we make the sign of the cross, we start by making a vertical line down from our heads to our hearts.  This symbolic 
movement reminds us that everything we have—tangible and intangible— comes down from God.  We have only to look 
around to see his beautiful creation and abundance that sustain us; we have only to ask to experience his love and blessings.   
 
The ultimate gift that comes down to us is Jesus, the very reason for our Christian faith.  God comes down to us directly 
through Jesus.  As we learned in what is most likely the first Bible verse we memorized, “For God so loved the world that he 
gave his only Son, so that everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have eternal life.”  When we accept Jesus as 
God’s son come down to us, we receive forgiveness, grace and salvation. 
 
According to Clarence Stoughton, former president of Wittenberg University, stewardship is everything we do after we say 
“I believe.”  It is the way in which we use all of the resources that God has entrusted to our care so that we can love God 
and our neighbor. 
 
In November at LCOS we will be giving our annual stewardship response.  Please take some time over the next few weeks 
to ask yourself in what ways has God come down to you in love?  How are you stewarding the grace, the story and the crea-
tion that God has entrusted to you?   
 
God gave us his Son and his grace freely.  Having been a receiver, how are you now able to be a giver? 
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204 Wayne Ave., Haddonfield, NJ  08033 (856)429-5122 (voice)  (856)429-7245(fax)  www.oursaviorhaddonfield.org  
Worship 8:00, 9:15 & 10:30 AM Nursery Provided at 10:30 AM 

                              CHURCH COUNCIL 

John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   612-804-7324  
Paul Knauer  Treasurer   prknauer@gmail.com   856-427-6595 
Shannon Foskett  Financial Secretary  sgfoskett@yahoo.com   856-904-1828 
Ann Querns  Secretary    ahodulik@gmail.com   856-905-5115 
Rich Morris  Christian Education  richardmorris2073@gmail.com  856-429-1175 
Barbara Standke  Communications   barjon302@gmail.com   267-474-3566 
Laurie Eason  Seniors    laurielovesquilting@gmail.com  609-238-3155 
Scott Goldthorp  Church Property   goldthorp@gmail.com   267-218-4683 
Pam DiDario  Social Ministry   pmonticelli1@gmail.com   609-276-5144 
Jean Bridges  Outreach   ijeanieb@yahoo.com   609-634-0993 
Millie King  Congregation Resources  mmking0105@gmail.com   856-669-7794 
Samantha Wentz  Fellowship Together  sam.wentz@gmail.com   609-922-4973 
Cathe Bare  Worship & Music   b45away@gmail.com   609-238-6527 
Sophia Howard  Youth Representative  sophia.a.howard@gmail.com  856-701-4033 

        MEMORIAL GIFTS BOARD 
Nancy Gulick  President   nvgulick@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Karin LaBarge  Financial Secretary  klabarge160@gmail.com   856-428-4709 
Danielle Deery      danielledeery@gmail.com   317-414-7906 
Warren Reintzel      wareintzel@comcast.net   856-429-9252 
Jack Berrigan      jberrigan@comcast.net   609-471-0069 
Bobbi Newsham      bcn71@aol.com    609-828-5244 
Rich Windle      r.windle@southwarkmetal.com  215-416-7417 
Paul Knauer  Ex-officio   paul_knauer@pmagroup.com  856-427-6595 
John Drozdal  Vice President/Personnel  john.drozdal@gmail.com   609-238-0184 
Pastor Wayne Zschech Advisory member   wzschech@yahoo.com   856-429-7851 

STAFF AND VOLUNTEER LEADERS 
The Rev. Wayne Zschech, D. Min Pastor   wzschech@yahoo.com  856-429-7851 
Sandy DeDonatis   Parish Administrator lcossandy@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
Jaime Frazier    Director of Youth & lcosjaime@gmail.com  856-429-5122 
     Family Ministry 
Pauline Worusski   Director of Music pworusski@gmail.com  404-931-2317 
Bob Dempsey    Bookkeeper  robertdemp@verizon.net 856-246-8543 
Nick Heinze    Communications Tech. nicholasheinze1@outlook.com 856-616-0052 
Shirley Clinkscales   Nursery Attendant     856-365-5392 
Don Richards    Custodian/Sexton dlrich1@msn.com  856-577-1149 
Eva Shaw    Altar Guild  eslohboy@verizon.net  856-428-9434 
 

 
Observing Our History’s Closet Skeletons in October  

Can Lead to Healing and Wholeness 
By Pastor Wayne Zschech 

 
Do you have any skeletons in your closet? Granted in October most skeletons are on people’s lawns or 
propped up against trees, doors, or windows for Halloween, but there are other skeletons in the closets of 

our history that October’s celebrations remind us we have hidden over the years.  
When I was a boy my mother was proud to tell us her great-great-great grandmother was a Cherokee Indian. I remember us 
singing Cher’s hit, “Cherokee People” with pride. I remember wondering if she traveled The Trail of Tears. Years later my 
aunt revealed a portrait of her when Kate and I were visiting family in West Virginia, confirming the legend of this ancestor 
was not just a folk tale. Her chocolate colored skin and features clearly revealed she was not from Europe. We really were of 
Native American descent.  
When Kate joined Ancestry.Com we learned even more about her. Her name was Euthlike, also known as Liney, and she 
wasn’t Cherokee, but a member of the Chickasaw Nation. She was married to Edmund Okchantubby Pickens, whose father 
was white and mother was Chickasaw. In 1837 Edmund and Liney, along with their children, began their forced removal 
(the Trail of Tears) from the old Chickasaw nation and settled in the Choctaw/Chickasaw lands of Indian Territory on the 
Red River. Later Edmund would become the first elected and consequently last Chickasaw chief of the Chickasaw Nation 
after being instrumental in creating a Chickasaw constitution. He served in the new Chickasaw government and supported 
and served as a captain in the Confederacy during the Civil War.  
He did a lot more before his death, but that’s my history to remember. The thing is, with all that Edmund Pickens did and 
achieved in his life, why is it the only thing my mother knew about her Native American ancestry was that Edmund’s wife 
was, incorrectly, a Cherokee Indian? As OkChanTubby and Euthlike’s descendants married into white families and settled 
further East into the Scotch-Irish areas of West Virginia was it more advantageous to hide the skeleton of their dark-
skinned heritage, with both its suffering and success, in the closet of their family history?  
Kate and I were married on October 12, the day our nation officially remembers Christopher Columbus and his discovery 
of the Americas. It has also become known as Indigenous People’s Day; a holiday that celebrates and honors Native Ameri-
can peoples and commemorates their histories and cultures. It began as a counter-celebration to Columbus Day, with many 
believing the celebration of Christopher Columbus’ discovery also covers up his actions of enslaving Native Americans. 
Our nation’s history has skeletons in its closet and Indigenous People’s Day reminds us of this fact.  
I often tell people, “You can’t change what happened in the past. But you can effect what the future will be by what you 
choose to do today.” I wonder how my attitudes and actions toward the current challenges and suffering of Native Ameri-
cans living on reservations today would be impacted if I learned more about my Chickasaw heritage as much as I know 
about my German one? Many descendants of those indigenous people Columbus encountered and enslaved are still suffer-
ing today from legislation that created perpetual suffering from one generation to the next. 
As baptized Christians of predominantly European descent who promised to “strive to work for justice and peace in all the 
earth” at our Affirmation of Baptism what does it mean for us to examine the “skeleton in the closet” of our nation’s his-
torical actions toward this country’s indigenous peoples, or any ethnic group that has been disenfranchised or alienated by 
those in power? Is learning our history and listening to their stories the beginning of the journey toward healing and whole-
ness in this land?  
I believe so. We must first be willing to listen, even if what we hear is painful and hard to accept. The good news is as peo-
ple of the Resurrection we trust from the font that we cannot experience new life without first experiencing a death. One 
day that history of the Trail of Tears might also include a Journey of Jubilee if we are willing to be led by the Spirit of wis-
dom and understanding, knowledge and the fear of the Lord we first received in Baptism. As we journey together, may the 
saints who’ve gone before us inspire our steps together. Happy Halloween. 
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Our Environment 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For God’s People and God’s Planet and God’s Animals 
 

Try Cooking A One Pot Meal 
 

By using a crockpot to create a tasty meal, 
you can save on electricity, gas, and water !! 
By making a one pot meal you can reduce 

your carbon footprint and maybe have  
leftovers for during the week !! 

Be the CHANGE God’s world needs !!   Have the faith and make a CHANGE !!  
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THE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH OF OUR SAVIOR 

HADDONFIELD, NJ 

The Evangelical Lutheran Church of Our Savior is a faith community that worships Jesus as our Lord,   

proclaims and shares God's Word, welcomes all people, serves human needs, and nurtures personal and spiritual 

growth through fellowship all to the glory of God. 

 

Oct 11   Bowman Ray 
Oct 11   Raegan Sehdev 
Oct 11   Maisy Speyerer 
Oct 12   Heather Vaughn 
Oct 13   Roland Heilig 
Oct 14   Christina Berner 
Oct 14   Doug Gebhart 
Oct 14   Karin LaBarge 
Oct 14   Travis Trevena 
Oct 15   Melinda Matula 
Oct 15   Stacey Morris 
Oct 16   Erin Myles 
Oct 18   Brian Burtcel 
Oct 20   Sophia Howard 
Oct 20   Carol Maniaci 
Oct 21   Paige Hodges 
Oct 21   Florence Hoppe 

Oct 1   Laurie Eason 
Oct 1   Andrew Kiewel 
Oct 1   William Lodgek 
Oct 3   Kayla Rodriguez 
Oct 3   Sarah Simpkins 
Oct 3   Arlene Stolarick 
Oct 4   Eric Broschard 
Oct 4   Carolyn Fabian 
Oct 4   Jacob Howley 
Oct 5   Sarah Williams 
Oct 6   Christine Ewing 
Oct 6   Javier Miller 
Oct 7   Caroline Asselin 
Oct 7   Emily Asselin 
Oct 7   Evan Palmadessa 
Oct 7   Aidan Spence 
Oct 7   Wayne Zschech 
Oct 8   Naomi Doyle 
Oct 8   Jonathan Glass 
Oct 8   John Johnson 
Oct 8   Michael McLaughlin 
Oct 8   Patricia Van Cleve 
Oct 9   Colleen Gross 
Oct 9   Kimberly Schemeley 
Oct 10   Mateo Bovell 
Oct 11   Emily Giamboy 
Oct 11   Joseph Hartmann 
Birth 
 
rth 

Oct 21   Shelley Palmadessa 
Oct 21   John Runne 
Oct 22   Zachary Brandinelli 
Oct 22   Joyce Drew 
Oct 22   Riley Needham 
Oct 22   Tom Pfeffer 
Oct 23   Tim Querns 
Oct 24   Deborah Cain 
Oct 24   Jill Hall 
Oct 24   Andrew Pietrangelo 
Oct 27   Lynn Boyle 
Oct 27   Owen John Dickerson 
Oct 27   Taylor Kan 
Oct 27   Christina Pietrangelo 
Oct 27   Pat Stewart 
Oct 27   Elizabeth Wallace 
Oct 28   Margaret Carney 
Oct 28   Connor Thomas Glass 
Oct 28   Joseph Poliafico 
Oct 29   Chad Bickle 
Oct 29   Jeanette Jones 
Oct 30   Juliana DeNinno 
Oct 30   Robert DeNinno 
Oct 30   Grace Lynch 
Oct 30   Craig Roncace 
Oct 30   Matt Vaughn 
Oct 31   Mary McDaniel 

Messenger 

Blessing of  Pets/Animals on Oct 4 at 5:30 
St. Francis of Assisi has long been associated with being the patron saint of 
animals whose commemoration as a renewer of the church is observed on 
October 4. As a way of remembering this Saint of the Church and our calling 
by God to care for creation and its creatures The Lutheran Church of Our 
Savior will hold a Blessing of the Animals service on Sunday, October 
4, beginning at 5:30 p.m. outside in and around the Memorial Garden 
area.  
Members, friends, and neighbors are invited to bring their pets for a blessing 

service that will include prayer, readings, singing, and a blessing of the animals by Pastor Wayne Zschech for those 
who bring their pets to the service. Please have your pets either on a leash, crated, caged, or in a bowl for the 
blessing. If you prefer to remain in your car to insure social distancing please be sure to park along the 
church side of Wayne Avenue or across the street from the church on Wood Lane. Be sure to let your neigh-
bors know as well as your friends as this is open to the public just as are all our worship services. I hope to see all of 
your animals and I am excited to see what the most interesting animal will be, maybe a lizard or a frog? Last year we 
had a barking good time! I am sure some of your pets cannot wait to get out of the house and see new people! Make 
sure you wear a mask and keep your distance.  

 
Oasis is Back! 

We are starting back to having virtual and in person meetings for Oasis. Just a reminder, Oasis is 
open to all youth in 9th to 12th grade. This year we will be doing Bible Study once a month, this 
will always be via Zoom. But we will be having a few meetings in person, until the weather stops 
cooperating. I will send out weekly emails reminding you about our meetings. If we are having an 
in person meeting, your child MUST wear a mask and bring a blanket or towel to sit on. If you 
are not already signed up for our emails, please let me know so I can add you to my email list. 
You can reach me at LCOSJaime@gmail.com. Our schedule this month is as follows 

 October 4th- Bible Study led by Sophia via Zoom, at 6:30pm 
October 11th- Pumpkin Carving with Confirmation at 12pm 
October 18th- Meet in person at 12pm- please bring a mask & a towel to sit on 
October 25th- Virtual Breast Cancer Walk 

 
Confirmation/Oasis Pumpkin Decorating 

On October 11th at 12:00, Confirmation Class and Oasis will be decorating pumpkins. Please 
let Jaime know if you are planning on attending. You will need to bring a pumpkin and all the 
supplies you want to decorate the pumpkin; some ideas are painting or carving. If any parents 
are interested in attending and helping, please let Jaime know.  

 
Breast Cancer Virtual 5K -  October 25th 

Are you looking for something to do as a family and for a good cause? Please join Oasis and 
the Confirmation Class in participating in Making Strides Against Breast Cancer Walk. This 
year we will not be walking Cooper River, we will be doing this event virtually. Here is the 
link to sign up and join our team. http://main.acsevents.org/goto/
nancyandherbreastfriends2020.  
You can do this walk at any time during the month of October, which is Breast Cancer 
Awareness Month. Thank you in advance to everyone who is joining us!  

mailto:LCOSJaime@gmail.com
http://main.acsevents.org/goto/nancyandherbreastfriends2020
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